
Safe and Efficient: 
what you need to know about mercury and CFLs
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Replacing old incandescent bulbs with compact fluorescent lamps (CFLs) is one of the easiest 
and most cost-effective ways to reduce your energy costs.  CFLs can last 10 times longer than 
incandescent bulbs and use only 25% of the electricity - saving you up to $30 in energy costs 
over the life of the bulb. 

CFLs contain a small amount of mercury which makes the bulb so energy-efficient. Despite the 
content of mercury in the bulb, CFLs are safe to use.  No mercury is released when the bulbs 
are in use and they pose no danger when used properly.

What is mercury? 
Mercury is a naturally occurring metal which has several forms.  The metallic mercury is a shiny, 
silver-white, odorless liquid. If heated or allowed to evaporate, it is a colorless, odorless gas. 
When liquid mercury is spilled, it forms droplets that emit vapors into the air.  However, when 
mercury emissions deposit into lakes and oceans, they can transform into a highly toxic form 
that builds up in fish.

What household items contain mercury?
CFLs contain about five milligrams of mercury sealed inside every glass tube.  That is one 
hundred times less mercury than is found in a single dental amalgam filling or traditional glass 
thermometer.  These are some common items that contain mercury:
 	 •   Thermometers, thermostats, barometers and electrical switches	
	 •   “Silver” dental fillings	
 	 •   Some light bulbs: CFLs, fluorescent tubes, high-intensity, mercury vapor, high-pressure 	
			   sodium and metal halide 
 	 •   Clock pendulums
 	 •   Athletic shoes, toys and cards that light up or make noise 

Disposing of burned-out CFLs
Mercury doesn’t make CFLs unsafe but it does place them alongside 
many other household items that need to be used and disposed of in 
a responsible manner, such as paint and batteries. Up to 95 percent of 
the mercury contained in CFLs can be recovered when the bulbs are 
recycled properly.  Here are a couple of locations in your area where 
used CFLs can be recycled:

SaveEnergyInPreston.com

		  Preston Public Utilities’ customers can dispose of used 
		  CFLs at the Fillmore County Resource Recovery Center 
		  (507-765-4704) for a small fee. Select Menards and Home 
		  Depot locations accept used CFLs free of charge.




